Central Surgery Patient Participation Group

27 Southchurch Boulevard, Southend-on-Sea, Essex SS2 4UB

01702 468443

Hon. Secretary and Contact – Mrs Christine Lloyd  01702 468443

Minutes of a Meeting of the Southchurch PPG held at Central Surgery

Monday 31 March 2014
Members Present: Patients Chris Gasper, Clive Lucas, Julie Chambers, Ann Tweed, Martin Tweed, Margaret Treadaway, Dr Alwan, practice manager Christine Lloyd.
New member:
We welcome Margaret Treadaway who has joined the face to face PPG. 
Patient survey questionnaire:
We thank everyone who has been involved in carrying out the survey in February. Christine handed out the report to everyone. The results look very positive. Over 100 questionnaires were distributed to patients. The majority of patients stated that they would recommend the surgery to others (only 2 or 3 wouldn’t). All the patients were satisfied with the way the doctors handled their consultations. With regards to the appointments some patients felt that waiting more than 4 days was poor but the majority were satisfied with the waiting time to see a doctor or a nurse. 
CCG Patient Participation Group Forum: Sally Carr has been elected Chair. Southend CCG has introduced a newsletter, the first one called ENGAGE.  We will send the newsletter to the virtual group.
What is the difference between CCGs and NHS England:  They have 2 different roles; CCGs commissioned services - liaise with hospital and community providers. NHS England deals with contracts for GPs and Dentists. They disseminate guidance and policies from the government.
The CCG is formed from local GPs and commissions secondary health care at Southend Hospital and other care providers." 
Surgery open 7/7 12 hours per day: The government feels that surgeries should be open more effectively throughout weekends and is offering a pilot scheme where surgeries offer appointments 7/7 12hrs per day. It would appear that no surgeries in Southend have signed up to the pilot scheme. The group suggested that it would catch up on appointments but Dr Alwan explained that it would artificially increase the demand and there is no call for it. 
Named GP for patients 75 and over: From 1 April 2014 all over 75 patients in England will have a named GP who will have overall responsibility for the care and support that surgeries provide to them. It is an amendment to the GP contract and every surgery has to comply.
St Luke Walk-in Centre: The group wondered how beneficial St Luke was to patients as it employs locums and it doesn’t seem to be any continuity of care. They wondered how easy it would be to open a surgery for the local population with regular doctors? Dr Alwan explained that we can’t open a surgery when there is already care provision in the vicinity. 
Television screen: The group looked into various ways of communicating health information to the patients. There is one available for £4000, but we need to know how many health information slides are available. Christine will speak to surgeries that have some screens. She will also speak to the partners about funding. (Angela Hince from Eastwood)
Others: The group mentioned about telling patients how many days the doctors are available and what other NHS work they do. Christine explained that although the doctors do other work for the NHS such as supporting the CCG, they haven't reduced the time spent on surgeries.
The reception do try to tell patients what days they work especially the part-time doctors. 
The group thought that the tannoy didn’t seem to be very clear sometimes. Patients don’t always understand what name is being called.
Christine Lloyd

Next meeting: 2 June 2014  
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